
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 August 25, 2005 
 
Ms. Deborah Jordan 
Director, Air Management Division 
United States Environmental Protection Agency 
75 Hawthorne Street 
San Francisco, CA  94105 
 
Subject:  Minor Revision to Major Facility Review Permit for Facility # A1840 
 
 
Dear Ms. Jordan: 
 
This is to advise you that the Bay Area Air Quality Management District is 
proposing a minor revision to the Major Facility Review Permit for West Contra 
Costa Sanitary Landfill, Inc., Facility Number A1840, and is submitting the permit 
to EPA for review. 
 
The main purpose of this proposed permit revision is to add the S-46 Hazardous 
Waste Management Facility (HWMF), the proposed gas collection system (19 
horizontal collectors) for S-46, and the proposed control system (A-11 Landfill Gas 
Flare for HWMF), which were permitted pursuant to Applications # 2789 and # 
8514.  The emissions from S-46 after control by A-11 are 1.72 tons/year of POC.  
The secondary emissions from A-11 are 6.86 tons/year of CO, 1.37 tons/year of 
NOx, 1.14 tons/year of SO2, 0.39 tons/year of PM10.  NOx and POC emission 
increases were offset by excess contemporaneous on-site emission reductions 
generated from the replacement of a landfill gas fired IC engine pursuant to 
Application # 27193.  In addition to adding S-46 and A-11, the District is proposing 
to correct several errors, update regulatory amendment dates, include non-
federally enforceable requirements, and clarify conditions. 
 
This revision is minor pursuant to BAAQMD Regulation 2-6-215 and will be 
effective immediately.  The permit will be formally re-issued after EPA review.  This 
revision is not subject to public comment and therefore, requires no public notice. 
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A copy of the proposed revisions to the Major Facility Review Permit, the statement of 
basis report, and the engineering evaluations for Application Numbers 2789 and 8514 
are enclosed for your review. This letter, the statement of basis report, and the 
engineering evaluations constitute the statement of basis for this minor permit revision.  
If you have any questions on this matter, please call Steve Hill, Air Quality 
Engineering Manager, at (415) 749-4673. 
 
     Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 ___________________________________  
     Jack Broadbent 
 Executive Officer/Air Pollution Control Officer 
 
JB:BFB:myl 

Enclosures: 
Statement of Basis for Applications # 2789 and # 8514 
Engineering Evaluation for Application # 2789 
Engineering Evaluation for Application # 8514 
Proposed MFR Permit Revisions for Site # A1840 
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